DASP STUDENT VOICE MEETING
5TH NOVEMBER 2009

PRESENT:  Mr P Farrington (Director), Mr D Powell (LEA Inspector – Rights Respecting Community), Mrs Clarke and Ms Barratt (Extended Schools Co-ordinators), Ms M Dove (Transition Town, Dorchester), Mr R Scott (E-learning Manager).
Students and Staff from the following Schools:-  The Thomas Hardye School.  Middle Schools – DMS, St Osmund’s and St Mary’s.  First Schools – Damers, Prince of Wales, Winterbourne Valley, St Mary’s Charminster, and St Mary’s Catholic, Puddletown, Piddle Valley, Milborne St Andrew, Cheselbourne, Broadmayne.  Sunninghill.
APOLOGIES:  Cerne Abbas, Manor Park, and Frome Valley First Schools.

1.  Mr Farrington welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced the visitors.

2.  DASP Mini Voices in 2009/10

Mr Farrington outlined how DASP works and explained the representation on DASP Student Voice.  Minutes of the Mini Voice and other meetings should be sent electronically to Mr Scott who will then put them on the DASP website.  Dorset, as a local education authority, also has a Pupil Voice which meets three times a year.  Four people should be sent to these meetings and a decision needs to be made as to who will represent the Dorchester schools on that.
3.  Eco Schools
· Puddletown School representatives gave a presentation featuring their School grounds, saving the planet, energy efficiency, nurturing nature, edible playgrounds, Fairtrade, etc – ending with the powerful message “We can all make a difference”.
· Cheselbourne School representatives gave a presentation on their School’s efforts in such areas as recycling, energy, car-sharing, garden/hedgerow/wildlife, etc.  They had had a visit from Emily from the Energy Advice Centre who gave them a box full of energy-saving light bulbs.  Another success had been that they had managed to persuade the Council to pick up their wastepaper for recycling.
· Thomas Hardye School Student Voice gave a presentation and showed a very powerful film about global warming, climate change, etc, in connection with the 10:10 Campaign to reduce greenhouse gas by 10% by 2010.  They outlined the ten simple steps which everyone can take towards this aim.  People can look at the 10:10 website.  Thomas Hardye students will contact DASP schools to offer workshops.  They also showed a short film about the launch at Thomas Hardye School of the 10:10 campaign, trying to persuade as many people as possible to ‘sign up’.
Ms Dove, representing Transition Town, Dorchester, explained that local residents are getting together to see what they can do to improve things locally.  They have groups working at a local community farm, a garden share scheme, alternative energy, etc – raising awareness and getting everyone in the community to see what they are doing.  They have visited local schools and would like to visit others.  Mr Farrington would arrange for details of Transition Town, Dorchester, to be put on the website.
Ms Barratt briefly spoke about ‘Extended Services and Extended Schools’.  This involves schools offering such services as out-of-school-hours activities and childcare in primary schools, activities in a safe place for young people in secondary schools, parenting support, etc.  She would like to attend some of the Mini Voice meetings and also talk about school holiday activities.  She gave out some leaflets about the service.
4.  Rights Respecting Community
Mr Powell explained that everyone has ‘rights’, for example the right to be safe, the right to live in a sustainable world.  Some people don’t know the rights of children nor, indeed, themselves.  Mr Powell said that in another local area (Bridport) they had run workshops on rights, eg disabled, etc, and are developing a Town Charter.  He wondered whether people would be interested in doing this in Dorchester (the Mayor of Dorchester is keen).  Perhaps it could be taken back to the Mini Voice meetings and move it forward to the village communities, etc.  Thomas Hardye School could train staff, etc.
5.  DASP Representatives – Dorset County Pupil Voice
Mr Farrington said that representatives were needed – one each from Year 4, Year 6, Year 8 and Year 11.  He asked those interested to see him at the end of the meeting.
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